
BOARD OF ASSESSORS 
 
Meeting of April 12, 2011 
 
Present:  Bruce Firger 
               Robert Guidi 
 
               Christopher Lamarre 
               Principal Assessor 
 
Meeting called to order by Bruce Firger at 2:00 p.m. 
Second by Robert Guidi 
 
1.  Overlay Release: 
 
 The assessors reviewed overlay accounts for Fiscal Years 2004 and 2005 for possible excess 
balances that can be transferred to overlay surplus.  The tax collector and financial coordinator provided 
amounts still due on each of these years and verified overlay balances.  FY 2004 has an overlay balance 
of $14,496.60 and FY 2005 has $81,365.09.   
 Vote:      Robert Guidi to release $14,000 from FY2004 and $72,533 from FY2005 overlays 
 Second:  Bruce Firger 
 Vote:      2/0 
 
The assessors have stated that they would like in the future to have some monies from the overlay 
surplus account to be used for replacing the assessors’ current appraisal software program and for 
retaining the services of an outside firm to do a complete listing of businesses for personal property. 
 
2.  ATB for FY 2011 
 
a.      
 


